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Getting to know your Board Members
Calvin “Chip” Jackson was elected to the Richland School District Two Board of Trustees in 2008   
and re-elected in 2012. He is currently serving his second term as chairman of the board and has 
also served as vice chairman. Jackson has completed all six levels of the South Carolina School 
Board Association Boardmanship Institute. During his 30-year career as an educator and leader, 
Jackson was deputy superintendent for two state superintendents of education from 1996 until 
2005. He currently serves as the chief operating officer for Bible Way Church of Atlas Road.

James Manning was elected to the board in November 2010 and re-elected in 2014. He currently 
serves as vice chairman. He is a graduate of Brookland-Cayce High School and received his 
bachelor’s degree in sports medicine and a master’s degree in education from the University of 
South Carolina. He is a member of the Richland Two Education Foundation and the Spring Valley 
Rotary Club. Manning has served as chairman of the advisory board at the Richland Two Charter 
High School and as president of the Decker Boulevard Business Coalition. 

Susan Brill was elected to the board in June 2006 and re-elected in 2008 and 2012. She currently 
serves as Secretary and has served previously as vice chair. Brill earned her bachelor’s degree 
in history from the University of North Carolina. Before being elected to the Board of Trustees, 
Brill served on Richland County Council from 1997–2004. Brill has served on the Spring Valley 
High School Education Foundation since 1987. She also served on the Richland Two Education 
Foundation and the state board for Communities in Schools. 

Cheryl Caution-Parker, Ed.D., began her first term on the Richland School District Two Board 
of Trustees in November 2014. Following more than 30 years in education, she retired from 
Richland Two as the district’s deputy superintendent. She received her bachelor’s and master’s 
degrees in education from the University of South Carolina and a doctorate in education from 
Nova Southeastern University. She is a member of St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, the Ridgewood 
Ladies Golf Club and the United Way’s Women in Philanthropy. 

Monica Elkins-Johnson, Ed.D., was elected to the board in November of 2012. She earned a 
Bachelor of Science in early childhood education and family and consumer sciences, a master’s in 
divergent learning, and educational specialist and doctorate degrees in educational leadership. 
An educator for more than 20 years, Elkins-Johnson has worked in a variety of capacities 
ranging from kindergarten, first- and fourth-grade teacher to serving as an administrator at the 
elementary and high school levels.   

Amelia B. McKie’s first term on the Richland School District Two Board of Trustees began in 
November 2014. McKie earned her undergraduate degree and completed post graduate studies 
from the University of South Carolina. She is a founding partner of Nfusion, LLC, which provides 
governmental relations and communications/public relations services for municipal, state and 
private agencies. Leading up to her election to the board, McKie served on numerous school-
support organizations including the Ridge View High School Improvement Council. 

Craig Plank began his first term on the Richland School District Two Board of Trustees in 
November 2014. Plank earned his bachelor’s degree in sociology and business administration 
from the College of Charleston. For the past 17 years, he has owned and operated an insurance 
and financial services business in Northeast Columbia. A Chartered Financial Consultant, Plank is 
passionate about teaching financial responsibility to young people. He also travels the country 
as a leadership coach for State Farm Insurance.
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2014-2015 Board Highlights

Board Approves 2015-2016 Budget Proposal: 
The board voted unanimously to approve the 
2015–2016 General Fund budget proposal during 
public session of the board meeting on April 
28, 2015. On behalf of the board, Richland Two 
administrators submitted the proposed $246.3 
million budget request to Richland County Council 
for final approval. The proposed budget increases 
the current budget by 4.8 percent, which is below 
the district’s five-year average of 5.8 percent. The 
increase allows the district to continue to meet 
the learning needs of more than 27,000 students, 
provide for the hiring of new staff to accommodate 
student growth and cover  an increase in 
infrastructure and operating costs.

Board approves the 2015-2016 School Year 
Calendar: Following the recommendation of 
the Superintendent’s Faculty Advisory Council, 
the board approved the 2015-2016 School Year 
Calendar during the December 9, 2014 board 
meeting. Early release days for elementary and 
middle  schools include Thursday, September 
24, 2015; Wednesday, October 21, 2015; Friday, 
February 12, 2016; Thursday, March 24, 2016; and 
Thursday, April 28, 2016. Thursday, January 14, 
2016, is a half-day for all students.

Board approves facilities updates for Ridge View 
High School: Following recommendations from 
Executive Director of Operations Jack Carter and 
Chief Financial Officer Harry Miley, the board 
voted to approve a funding proposal to complete 
construction projects at Ridge View High School 
during the October 28, 2014 board meeting. 

Board members sworn in: Following the 
November 2014 elections, Richland Two hosted a 
swearing in ceremony for new members Dr. Cheryl 
Caution-Parker, Amelia B. McKie and Craig Plank, 
and incumbent James Manning. 

Board approves new magnet programs and expansions: Two new magnet 
programs were approved for the 2015-2016 school year by the board during the 
September 23, 2014 board meeting. The new magnet programs include a Language 
Immersion Program at Polo Road Elementary and the Forest Lake Elementary 
Learning Collaborative. The board also voted to expand the Center for Achievement, 
Dent Middle’s FAME program, a Leadership Academy at Muller Road Middle, and the 
iMedia Program at Richland Northeast High.  

Board Chair Calvin “Chip”  
Jackson congratulates an 
R2 graduate.

The Honorable Amelia McKie 
recognizes Spring Valley High 
School’s Christian Hithe.

Board Vice Chair James Manning 
takes oath of office read by his 
daughter, Taylor.

The Honorable Dr. Monica Elkins-
Johnson and Board Secretary 
Susan Brill celebrate Winter 
Wishes at Ridge View High.

The Honorable  
Dr. Cheryl Caution-Parker 
congratulates Curriculum 
Effectiveness Specialist  
Terri Butts.

The Honorable Craig 
Plank visits a classroom.


